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 BREAKERS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 
  
 REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD 
      
 September 28, 2019 
 
 St. Georges Pub 
 
 The regular meeting of the Association was called to order at 10:00 A.M.. The following 
Board members were present in person: 

 
Frank Lardiere 
Killraine Dean 
Todd Ingerto 
Jack Hubbert 

 
 Todd handed out suggested procedures for board meetings and board minutes. See 
attached. Jack expressed his disagreement with any Board procedure that distinguishes between 
open and closed board meetings. In his view all meetings of the board are open to attendance by 
unit owners and all minutes of the board meeting are open to inspection by unit owners.  Jack 
expressed his opinion that there is no such thing as “open” or “closed” meetings in the 
Association bylaws.  After discussion, the Board adopted Todd’s suggested handout 3 in favor 
and 1 against (Jack).  
 
 The next order of business was whether or not the Association should pay $950 to re-
instate its articles of incorporation with the NJ Dept of Revenue.  After discussion it was agreed 
by all to table this agenda item until after the fall 2020 painting is completed so we can assess 
our cash position.  
 
 The next agenda item was a discussion of the renter rules and regulations.  It was noted 
that renters are walking through unit owner property at all hours of the morning and night to and 
from the beach.  After discussion it was agreed by all to update the renter rules and regulations to 
require a unit owner contact person be named so that renter issues can be addressed directly with 
the unit owners.  
 
 The next agenda item was a discussion of providing the unit owners with names and 
contact information for routine projects like cedar repair, door repairs and dryer vent cleaning. It 
was agreed by all to add this information to the Association web site.  
 
 The Board next reviewed a suggest dryer vent letter to go out to the entire community in 
light of the significant fire risk posed by clogged dryer vents. After discussion, it was agreed by 
all that Kiraine would revise the draft letter per comments at thee meeting and circulate to the 
community.  
 
 Todd then brought up the issue of pathways around the Breakers buildings.  Jack 
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commented that Todd’s proposal would amount to trespass unless we had unit owner consent. 
Todd disagreed with use of the word trespass. After discussion it was agreed by all that no 
pathways would be created or altered on any unit owner property without that unit owner’s prior 
consent.  
 
  
 
 Meeting adjourned. 
  
       Respectfully submitted 
 
        
      _______________________________ 
         Jack Hubbert, Secretary 




